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Mr Paul Baxter

Commissioner

Independent Competition and Regulatory Commission

GPO Box 975

CIVIC SQUARE   ACT   2608

Dear Mr Baxter,

RE: ICRC Issues Paper: Determination of prices for taxi services, November 2001

I am writing on behalf of the ACT Council of Social Service Inc (ACTCOSS). ACTCOSS is the peak representative body for not-for-profit community organisations and disadvantaged and low-income citizens of the Territory.  ACTCOSS is a member of the nationwide COSS network, made up of each of the state Councils and the national body, the Australian Council of Social Service (ACOSS).

ACTCOSS has the twin roles of representation and advocacy. The Council’s objectives are the representation of people experiencing disadvantage, the promotion of equitable social policy, and the development of a professional, cohesive and effective community sector.

The membership of the Council includes the majority of community based service providers in the social welfare area, a range of community associations and networks, self-help and consumer groups, and interested individuals.

In 1999-2000, ACTCOSS joined with the ACT Government and member agencies to inquire into poverty in the ACT.  The findings of that Inquiry were published in Sharing the Benefits: the Final Report of the ACT Poverty Task Group Outlining Recommendations for Responding to Poverty in the ACT in December 2000.  

The Inquiry found that around 8.5% of ACT residents are affected by poverty, and that these people spend more on

housing and transport than people experiencing poverty in other states and the Territories in Australia.  These people were on average younger than people on low and fixed incomes in other parts of the country, more likely to be single parent families, and the majority were dependent on Government income support. Another marked feature of life for families and individuals living with poverty in the ACT was social isolation. 

ACTCOSS urges you to take into account the effect of any rise in taxi fares on people on low and fixed incomes, particularly those who are isolated and unable to participate in community life.  The ACT Council of Social Service is asking that these people not be forgotten as the ICRC seeks to find an equitable formula for taxi fares in the ACT.  

The four Reports produced during the life of the Poverty Task Force are all available via the ACTCOSS website, www.actcoss.org.au. 

Unfortunately, time and staff constraints have made it impossible for the Council to make a full submission at this stage of the ICRC Inquiry.  However I look forward to reading your draft determination when it is available.

Yours sincerely

Daniel Stubbs
Director
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